BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, September 6, 2005, Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall in the Douglas F. Allen Meeting Room on Tuesday, September 6, 2005. Chairman, Reid J. Cassidy, opened the meeting at 7:30p.m.
Attendance: Chairman, Reid J. Cassidy. Vice Chairman Marc R. Paster, Selectmen Charles D. Baker, Daniel R. Santanello and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Discussion:
The following items were discussed:

· Mr. Mathew Malone, Swampscott School Superintendent introduced himself to the Board.
· Diane Grey and Kendall Stok of Shawmut Media gave presentation regarding bus shelters.

· Temple Israel Study Committee updated the Board.

· Council on Aging’s participation with the TRIAD program was discussed. 
Appointment:
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paser to re-appoint Mark Mahoney to the Harbor Advisory Committee seconded by Selectman Santanello.
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to appoint Steven Defelice to DPW Laborer position seconded by Selectman Santanello.
 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve one day liquor license request from Whole Foods, Inc seconded by Selectman Santanello.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve a one day liquor license from Summit Mortgages seconded by Selectman Santanello.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve over hanging sign permit for Newman’s Bakery, 252 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass, seconded by Selectman Santanello.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve overhanging sign permit for U First Day Spa, 256 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass, seconded by Selectman Baker.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Baker to approve meeting minutes for August 9, 2005 and August 23, 2005 seconded by Selectman Paster.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to approve invoice for Kopelman and Paige, P.C. in the amount of $4,401.00 seconded by Selectman Paster.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to extend the ERAC Permit, from the School Building Committee until October 13, 2005 seconded by Selectman Baker.
The Board voted unanimously on motion by Selectman Paster to follow recommendations by the Traffic Study Committee to allow permanent parking on Forest Avenue year round seconded by Selectman Santanello.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to open Special Town Meeting Warrant seconded by Selectman Santanello.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to schedule the Special Town Meeting to be held on Monday, September 26, 2005 at the Swampscott Middle School, 71 Greenwood Avenue seconded by Selectman Paster.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to close Special Town Meeting Warrant seconded by Selectman Baker.
TOWN ADMINITSRATOR REPORT:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following items:

· Fall adult recreation program.

· Weights and Measure contract.
SELECTMEN’S TIME:
Selectman Baker asked regarding the status of trucks on Essex Street. 
Selectman Santanello asked the Board to send a letter of congratulations to St. John the Evangelist Church on their 100 year Anniversary.
Selectman Paster expressed his concern to the many who suffered through the hurricane of Katrina.
Selectman Cassidy sent well wishes to all that were impacted from the hurricane Katrina.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to adjourn meeting at 9:50P.M. seconded by Selectman Santanello.
Attest:  
Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

